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²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ  
  фΥлл ŀƳ-¢ǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

млΥмр ŀƳ-{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

ммΥмр ŀƳ-IŜŀǊǘǎƻƴƎΣ /ƻƴǘŜƳǇΦ 

 

{ǘŀũ  

WƛƳ bƛǇǇŜǊΣ {ŜƴƛƻǊ tŀǎǘƻǊ 

9Ř aȅŜǊǎΣ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊ 

/ŀǊƻƭȅƴƴ .ŀƛƭŜȅΣ aǳǎƛŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 

aŜƭƛǎǎŀ aŀƭŜƴŘŀΣ tŀǊƛǎƘ bǳǊǎŜ 

/ƛƴŘȅ ²ŀǘƪƛƴǎΣ hŶŎŜ !ŘƳƛƴΦ 

¢ƻƴȅ aƻǿŜƭƭΣ IŜŀǊǘǎƻƴƎ [ŜŀŘŜǊ 
 

/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŀƴŘ hŶŎŜǊǎ 

¢ŜŘŘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴǎΣ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 

5ŀǾƛŘ aŎ!ƭƭƛǎǘŜǊΣ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 

!ƴƴ hǩƴƎŜǊΣ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ 

wƛŎƘŀǊŘ YƻŜǇǇŜǊΣ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 

YŜƴ 5ƛŜƘƭΣ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ 

aŀǊŎȅ !ŀǊƻŜƴΣ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ 9ŘΦ 

.ǊŜƴŘŀ ²ƘƛǘǎƻƴΣ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ 

YŜƴ [ƻǾŜŘŀȅΣ tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ 

Wŀȅ {ǘŀũƻǊŘΣ CƛƴŀƴŎŜ 

bŀƴŎȅ {ƘƛƭƭƛƴƎΣ {ƻŎƛŀƭ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 

YŀǘƘȅ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴΣ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇκaǳǎƛŎ 

WŀƴŜŜƴ tŜƴƴŜƭƭΣ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘǎ 

YŀǘƘȅ [ŜƻƴŀǊŘΣ ¸ƻǳǘƘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 

/ƻƴƴƻǊ IŀƭƭΣ ¸ƻǳǘƘ 
 

hǳǊ {ŀǾƛƻǳǊ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

нмн {ǳƴǎŜǘ 5ǊƛǾŜ 

WƻƘƴǎƻƴ /ƛǘȅΣ ¢b отслп 

пно-нун-номо 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŎǿŀǘƪƛƴǎϪƻǎƭŎΦŎƘǳǊŎƘ 

²ŜōΥ ǿǿǿΦƻǎƭŎΦŎƘǳǊŎƘ 
 

 

 

bŜǿǎ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ōȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мф 
ǘƻ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ƛƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΩǎ bŜǿ{ŜƴǎŜΦ 

 

 

 

          hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлму 

A New Worship Service 

hƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мсΣ ŀǘ о ǇΦƳΦΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƻũŜǊ ŀƴ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ǿƻǊπ
ǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ Iƻƭȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ IŜŀƭƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ŀƴ ƻǇπ
ǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘȅ ŀǧŜƴŘπ
ƛƴƎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǝƳŜǎΦ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ Ƙƻƭȅ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ƭƛǘǳǊƎȅ 
ōǳǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŘŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƭŜπ
ōǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƭŀȅƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƻŦ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƻƛƴǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻƛƭΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ 
ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƘŜŀƭƛƴƎΦ 

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ LƴǾƛǘŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ !ƭƭ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
ƘŜǊŜΦ 

Thanksgiving in October? 

ñBut when you give a banquet, invite the pooréò (Luke 14:13) 

Just a few months ago, people celebrated CHRISTmas in July. 
Our own Lutheridge camp is famous for this! This month, I 
need to celebrate Thanksgiving in October! 

Many thanks to everyone who made our inaugural ñGodôs 
Work. Our Handsò Sunday a wonderful experience. We were 
able to do many good things for others. It made everyone feel 
useful; it made them happy; ñIt was fun!ò someone said to me. 
Yes ï ministry can be fun! In the meantime, blessing is shared 
with many others who might not have had that gift of joy in a 
long, long time. 

There is a small group of OSLC people who have come up with 
the idea of a special Thanksgiving service and meal in Novem-
ber. It will happen on the usual Sunday before Thanksgiving, 
November 18. We are going to invite many people who do not 
have the opportunity to have a good thanksgiving meal to join 
us, and we will be giving you details of how you can participate 
as well (details coming in November). We will begin with a 
worship service in the nave, and then gather to eat together as a 
congregationðall of which will give us a chance to give thanks 
for all that God has given us. 

Look throughout this newsletter for other ways to praise and 
serve Christ. There are good things happening here, and for the 
fun, fellowship, and service to God ï you can be a part of all of 
it! Peace to you as you serve in your own ways. 

And for all these things, we give thanks! (I Thess. 5:18) 

Your friend in Christ, 

Pastor Jim 
 



 н 

                            Wǳƭȅ                                                                              нлму 

hǳǊ {ŀǾƛƻǳǊ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ  

нлму /ŀǎƘ wŜŎŀǇ 

 
 

                                             !Ŏǘǳŀƭ             .ǳŘƎŜǘ             5ƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ             !Ŏǘǳŀƭ                    .ǳŘƎŜǘ          5ƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ  

/ŀǎƘ hũŜǊƛƴƎǎ            Ϸ  олΣспм        Ϸ  омΣнлл           Ϸ       όррфύ             Ϸ нспΣмлт            Ϸ  нссΣтлл         Ϸ    όнΣрфоύ  

-/ŀǎƘ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ          Ϸ όорΣспсύ       Ϸ όомΣтфлύ         Ϸ    όоΣурсύ           Ϸ όнтфΣммуύ           Ϸ όнтпΣлнфύ        Ϸ    όрΣлуфύ  

{ǳǊǇƭǳǎκό5ŜŬŎƛǘύ        Ϸ    όрΣллсύ        Ϸ     όрфлύ          Ϸ   όпΣпмсύ           Ϸ   όмрΣлммύ           Ϸ     όтΣонфύ        Ϸ    όтΣсунύ 

  

                                      ¢ƻǘŀƭ /ŀǎƘ                                                                                            Ϸ   оонΣоуо  

                                       [ŜǎǎΥ wŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ /ŀǎƘ                                                                         Ϸ όооуΣтмуύ  

                                          ¦ǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ ŎŀǎƘ                                                              Ϸ     όсΣоосύ  

bƻǘŜǎΥ  

hǳǊ Wǳƭȅ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ Ϸррф ƻŦ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ 

CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƻƴ ǘǊŀŎƪ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎΦ ¸¢5 ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ϷнΣслл ƻǊ м҈ ōŜƭƻǿ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ όϷтс 
ǇŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅύΦ 

¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ŘƛǎōǳǊǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ϷрΣмлл ƻǊ н҈ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜǘ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ¸¢5 ŘŜŬŎƛǘ ƛǎ ϷтΣтлл ƻǾŜǊ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ  

hǳǊ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ōǳŘƎŜǘ ƻǾŜǊǊǳƴǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 5ŀȅ hǳǘ ƭŀǊƎŜƭȅ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǳƴōǳŘƎŜǘŜŘ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀƛǊ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŦǳǊƴŀŎŜ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘΦ 

¸ŜŀǊ-ǘƻ-ŘŀǘŜΣ ƻǳǊ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǳǇ ϷоΣ урл ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ор {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ Ǿǎ опл ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ƻǳǊ 
ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǳǇ Ϸоон ǇŜǊ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ 

 

!ǳƎǳǎǘ

¸¢5 hũŜǊƛƴƎǎ 

ϷнсуΣллл 
 

ϷнссΣллл 
 

ϷнспΣллл 

ϷнснΣллл 

ϷнслΣллл 
 

ϷнруΣллл 

ϷнрсΣллл 
.ǳŘƎŜǘ нлму                            !Ŏǘǳŀƭ нлмт                          !Ŏǘǳŀƭ нлму 

 

 

 

 



 о 

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 
!ŎƻƭȅǘŜǎ  
  т-{ǳǎŀƴ wŜŀǾŜǎ 
мп-wŜōŜŎŎŀ wǳŘŘ                      мпϪо-{ǳǎŀƴ wŜŀǾŜǎ 
нм-/ƻƴƴƻǊ Iŀƭƭ 
ну-wƻƴŘŀ YŜũŜǊ 
 

[ŜŎǘƻǊ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ             
!ƭƭ ƳƻƴǘƘ-WƛƳ ƻǊ aŜƭƛǎǎŀ aŀƭŜƴŘŀ 
 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘǎ  
  тΣ мпΣ нмτCǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ {ȅƭǾƛŀ .ŜŎƪŜƭƘƛƳŜǊ 
IŜŀƭƛƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ Ϫ о-aŜƭƛǎǎŀ ŀƴŘ WƛƳ aŀƭŜƴŘŀ 
нуς YŜƴ 5ƛŜƘƭ ŀƴŘ ¢ŜŘŘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴǎ 
 

¦ǎƘŜǊǎ  
 

CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ¢ŜƭƭŜǊǎ  
  т-.ŜǊƭŀ {ƳƛǘƘΣ 5ŜōōƛŜ {ŜƛŦŜǊǘ 
мп-WŜŀƴ [ƻǾŜŘŀȅΣ 5ŀǾƛŘ /ƘŀƭƪƭŜȅ 
нм-/ƘǊƛǎǘȅ IǳũΣ YŜƴ 5ƛŜƘƭ 
ну-WƻŜ ŀƴŘ [ǳ aŀǧǎƻƴ 
 

!ƭǘŀǊ DǳƛƭŘτaŀǊƛƭȅƴ YŜȅǎ 
 

CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 
  т-!ŀǊƻƴΣ !ƳōŜǊΣ 9ƳƳȅ 9ōŀǊōΤ WƻȅŎŜ IŀƳƳ 

мп-5ƻƴ ŀƴŘ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ /ƭŜƳƻƴǎΤ {ƘŀǊƻƴ IŀǊǎƘƳŀƴ 

нм-hǊǾƛƭƭŜ ŀƴŘ aŀǊƛƭȅƴ tǊƻŶǧΤ CǊŀƴŎŜǎ .ƻǳŘǊŜŀǳ 

ну-bƻǊƳŀƴ ŀƴŘ 5ƛŀƴŀ 5ǳƴŎŀƴΤ YŜƴ ŀƴŘ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ 5ƛŜƘƭ 
 

!ƭǘŀǊ CƭƻǿŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
¢ǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ                                    IŜŀǊǘǎƻƴƎ 
мп-{ƘƛǊƭŜȅ {ǘŀũƻǊŘ       ну-Iǳũǎ 
нм-YŀǎŜȅ {ƻǊŜƴǎƻƴ              
 

IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ±ƛǎƛǘƻǊ  
т-WƻƴŜǎ                   мп aŀǧǎƻƴ     
нм-wŜŀǾŜǎ               ну-IŜǊǝƴƎ 
 

[ƛōǊŀǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ τtƘȅƭƭƛǎ CŀǊǎǘ 
 

tǊŀȅŜǊ {Ƙŀǿƭ ¢ŜŀƳ  
мǎǘ ǿƪ-.ŜǾŜǊƭȅ DǳƎƭƛƻǧŀΣ bŀƴŎȅ {ƘƛƭƭƛƴƎΣ tŀǧȅ bŜŀǎ 
нƴŘ ǿƪ-[ǳ aŀǧǎƻƴΣ .ŜǊƭŀ {ƳƛǘƘ 
оǊŘ ǿƪ-/ƘŜǊȅƭ aƛƭƭƛƪŜƴΣ ¢ǊǳŘȅ .ƭŀŎƪƳŜǊΣ .Ŝǧȅ /ƘŀƭƪƭŜȅ 
пǘƘ ǿƪ-YŀǊƛƴ aŎ/ƻȅΣ aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ aŎDŀǳƎƘŜȅ 
 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅτ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǿŜŜƪΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇΗ 

Attendance for September 2018 

5ŀǘŜ               фΥлл ŀƳ    ммΥмр ŀƳ   оΥлл ǇƳ   ǘƻǘŀƭ 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ н       ммс               оо                           мпф 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ф       мнм                                              мнм 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мс     ммт               ро               мо       муо 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ но      ммм              рт                          мпс 

 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜτссΦр ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ф ǿƻǊπ

ǎƘƛǇ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ IŜŀǊǘǎƻƴƎ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ  

!ŎƻƭȅǘŜ                                  ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ [ŜŀŘŜǊ 

  т-!ǳōǊŜȅ DƻƭŘŜƴ    aŀƎƎƛŜ Cƭƛƴǘ 

мп-!ƴƴŀōŜƭƭŜ aȅŜǊǎ    [ƛƴŘŀ aŀŘŘƻȄ 

нм-[ƻƎŀƴ IƻǇǇŜǊ     /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ tŀǊǊƛǎƘ 

 

tǊƻƧŜŎǝƻƴƛǎǘ                            ¦ǎƘŜǊ 

  т-WƻƘƴ Cƭƛƴǘ      {Ŝŀƴ DƻƭŘŜƴ 

мп-IŀȅŘŜƴ 9ǎǘŜǇ     .ƻō IŜƳōǊŜ 

нн-aŀǧ IƻǇǇŜǊ     5ƻǳƎ Iǳũ 

 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ ну ƛǎ wŜŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 5ŀȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ǎŜǊπ

ǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀƳΦ 

 

 ! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ {ǳǎŀƴ aŀǊǎƘŀƭƭΩǎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΥ 

пспл {Φ .ŜŜŎƘ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ tƛƴŜ .ƭǳũΣ !w тмсло  



 п 

 

Council                   

 Council Highlights 

Kathy Robinson offered devotions. 

Approved the August Congregational Meeting minutes as well as previous council meeting 
minutes and monthly reports. 

Approved new members (to be received soon) of Emilie Tipton, Brently Dickey, and Deanna 
Dickey. 

The renovation project will proceed as soon as work permits are received from the city. It 
should only take 2-3 weeks, hopefully, to complete. 

2019 Budget process is underway. All Council members are asked to submit and/or meet with 
Richard Koepper to discuss their budget needs. 

Giving recently has been good. We are very close to meeting our monthly budget. We have had 
property expenses that have caused us to have to spend more money (last month a furnace had 
to be replaced). Thanks to the congregation for their faithful giving. 

Process has begun to find nominations to the 2019 Council. The positions open are: (1) Offic-
ers (2-year term) ï Treasurer and Secretary; Representatives (3 year term) ï Social Ministry; 
Stewardship, Youth Ministry. 

Finance: The Nomination Committee is being formed as we speak. There is also a search for a 
Social Ministry replacement for Larry Ecklund who has served so well these many years as the 
Chairperson/Coordinator. 

Columbarium Update: the committee has decided to go with the Everest Columbarium from 
North Carolina. It will be a free-standing columbarium in the courtyard of the church; the com-
mittee will now begin working on the policies for which the columbarium will be using. Once 
other details are worked out, the order will be placed, and it will take a number of weeks until 
the columbarium arrives and is in place. 

Time, Talent, and Treasures information is needed. Those forms will be printed soon for distri-
bution to the congregation. 

A separate mailing to the congregation will be offered soon about how they might be financial-
ly supportive (over and above what they are currently giving to the general budget) to help 
with the renovation plan. Details forthcoming. 

The meeting was adjourned with the Lordôs Prayer. 



 р 

Upcoming Events 

.You are invited to a 

Halloween Trunk or 

Treat October 26 

from 6-8 pm 

This annual tradition at our church is one that tru-
ly reaches many people within our community. It 
has proven to be one that so many people look 
forward to every year. Please consider decorating 
your trunk, and bring candy that will be used to 
disperse to the kids who come.  

¾ We really need your help on Thursday, Octo-
 ber 25 in the evening to decorate.  

¾ Volunteers to help the day of the event.  

 Food preparation is done this day and all 
 through the event.  

 Help during the event making sure the food is 
 stocked, drink coolers are filled, making sure 
 all the members have candy outside as the kids 
 trunk or treat.  

It really is a rewarding way to see how our church 
is reaching so many people who do not go to our 
church.  

A signup sheet is located on the Outreach bulletin 
board. 

Remember we never know how one event or one 

act of kindness will affect someoneôs life. Please 

consider getting involved. Thanks so much. 

 

 
 

Trick or Treat on  

Walnut Street 

October 31 

3:30 pm ï 5:30 pm 

We will once again participate 

in this community event, which 

draws more than 500 kids and 

families to this City tradition. It 

is a great way for us to show 

Godôs love through this small 

outreach effort. Please consider 

donating candy and or helping 

the day of the event. A signup 

sheet is located on the Outreach 

bulletin board. 
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Around the Parish 

 
Monthly Prayer 

Breakfast  

OSLC Prayer Breakfast will be 

meeting on Saturday, October 6, at 

8 a.m. at Golden Corral! Come and 

join us for the dutch treat meal, 

learning, and fellowship!  

 

The Cover Girls  
The Cover Girls meet the second 

and fourth Monday of each month 

at 10:00 am in Fellowship Hall.  

We always need full, queen, or 

king size sheets.  

Primetimers meet on Wednesday, October 3 at 

Aubreys.  Please meet at the church at 11 am 

before going to lunch.  

Call Tom or Marianne Simonson (262 -8017) if 

you are attending or if you have a question.  

Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  

We meet on the second 
Tuesday of each month at 
10 am in Fellowship Hall. 
Octoberôs date is the 9th. 
We look forward to meet-

ing new friends who would like to learn to 
knit or crochet. There is no need to purchase 
any materials or tools, we have enough on 
hand. 

Please feel free to call Karin McCoy at 
(423) 543-2640 and please leave a message 

Confirmation for October  

As we begin the new school year, we will be looking at the Sacraments: Holy Baptism and Holy Com-

munion. The Sundays we will be meeting will be: October 7 and 21. We meet 6 -8 p.m. 

Thank you to the Estep family for bringing the snacks for the 7th and to the Hylton family for bringing 

the snacks for the 21st. 

Our class this year consists of: Ella Estep, Ada Hylton, Natalee King, Tate Myers, Bailey Patrick, Alyson 

Ross, Cameron Wilcox, and Abigail Wilson. What a great class this will be!  

tŀǎǘƻǊ WƛƳΩǎ vǳŜǎǝƻƴΥ όŦƻǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜύ !Řǳƭǘǎτ

²Ƙŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƛƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΚ [Ŝǘ ƘƛƳ 

ƪƴƻǿ ōȅ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƛŘŜŀǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άLŘŜŀ ǎƘŜŜǘέ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘǳŘȅ 

ŘƻƻǊΦ ¢ƘȄΗ  

òMaking Sense of the Crossó  
Adult Sunday School continuesé 

October 7: òRansom and Victoryó  

October 14: òSubstitution, Satisfaction, & Sacrificeó  

October 21: òExample & Encouragementó  

October 28: òEvent & Experienceó 

What has the cross of Jesus Christ truly changed in 

you and the world around us?  

Other questions asked in this course: òWhat is God 

like?ó òWhatõs broken about the relationship be-

tween God and humanity? How does Jesusõ cross 

repair whatõs broken? What picture of the Christian 

life is given through the cross?ó 

òCome and see.ó (John 1:39) 10:15 a.m. Sundays in 
October!  
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19-Ken Farst 
 Hallie Rose Wilcox 
20-Eleanor Crouch 
23-Ken Diehl 
24-Otto Zinser 
25-Becky Hamilos 
 Travis Hobbs 
26-Gracie Huff 
 Mary Ann McGaughey 
 Lewis Wessner 
 Richard Koepper 
28-Graham Estep 
 Jason Green 
29-Ed Myers 
 Chad Bentley 
31-Lily McAllister 

  3-Julia Laubach 
  4-Cameron Wilcox 
 Jim Malenda 
  5-Brenda Snyder 
  6-Shirley Stafford 
 Wendy Whitmore 
  7-Jim Quillin 
11-Chance Johnson 
12-John Paul Neas, lll  
14-Lucy Rye 
 Phyllis Farst 
15-Diana Duncan 
16-Deborah Ketner 
18-Patty Sorenson 
 Kathy Leonard 
 Emily McMacken 

The Underground Huddle  
(6th -12th grades)  
 

We meet on Wednesday nights 
from 6:00-7:30. During Under-
ground Huddle we check-in on 
whatôs going on in life and have 
some in-depth study and disciple-
ship learning time. 

Get Connected and Stay Informed: We send out 
OSLC Youth Group text reminders through the 
GroupMe app. If you are not receiving youth group 
text updates, let Pastor Ed know. Follow us on Fa-
cebook at Our Saviour Youth. Meeting dates in Oc-
tober are 3, 10, 17, and 24. The 31st is Halloween. 

Service Opportunity 
All middle and high school youth are encouraged to 
help with Trunk or Treat on Friday, October 26th. 

 

All-Tennessee Youth Gathering 

ñGODISNOWHEREò 

Trinity Lutheran Church,  

5001 Hixson Pike, Hixson, TN 

November 10-11, 2018 

Who: Youth in 6th-12th grades 

What: We have a great weekend retreat planned for 
our youth! Friends are welcome at the event! Satur-

Afternoon Service Continues! 

Sunday, October 14 at 3 p.m. 

Once again we will offer a Holy Communion Wor-
ship with the healing service (anointing and laying 
on of hands, and prayers) on this Sunday. Pastor 
Jim will be the preacher. All are welcome. We 
hope you are able to come and celebrate Christôs 
love and grace. 

(In November, we will hold this service on the 

11th at 3 p.m., and our Parish Nurse, Melissa Mal-

enda, will be the preacher! 

day afternoon, we have service projects and 
outdoor games planned. On Saturday even-
ing we will worship as well as have some 
learning and dancing. Sunday, we will wor-
ship with the Trinity congregation at their 
early service before heading back. 

Cost: $35 per person which includes meals, 
programming and an awesome t-shirt! (If 
cost is an issue for you, talk to Pastor Ed, 
we will make sure your student can still 
go!) 

Age: This gathering is for 6th-12th graders 
from congregations in Tennessee. Friends 
are welcome. 

Registration deadline is October 15. Please 
see Pastor Ed Myers for the necessary 
forms. 
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Melting Pot  
 

We will prepare and serve a meal 

on October 10 and 31. A volunteer 

sign up sheet is on the bulletin 

board near the library. Melting Pot served 

182 meals on September 12.  

Charity for October  

Haven of Mercy  
Haven of Mercy offers nutritious meals, hot 

showers, and a warm, safe place to sleep for 

men who come to their doors during des-

perate points in life. Haven of Mercy also 

seeks to minister to the spiritual, physical, 

mental, and emotional needs of these men. 

It is their goal to foster an atmosphere of 

trust, accountability, and responsibility ac-

cording to the Gospel. They have a thrift 

store on 218 North Broadway in Johnson City 

and 1017 Quality Circle in Gray for dona-

tions of clothing, appliances, electronics, 

housewares, and furniture.  

Needs:  

Deodorant  

Shaving Cream  

Paper Towels 

Brushes 

Shampoo 

Twin sheets 

Twin blankets  
 

Boxes are located in the hallway for your 

donations.  

Food Pantry  
Monetary and food donations are always 

welcomed. Your donations make a differ-

ence in many lives. Food items needed:  

We cannot accept expired food.  
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News f rom Socia l  Min is t ry 

The next Blood Drive scheduled at OSLC is 

on December 2, 2018.  Blood supplies are al-

ways low during holiday seasons.   Mark 

your calendars and help spread the word!!   

"It only takes so little to help so many".  

Call Susan or Mike -794-8167 with any ques-

tions you have.  

  

súÙÀĚÙ ĖÙÿÙÿÌÙĖ ġëÀġ fĥĖ zÀıíĆĥĖ Ĳíúú ĀĆ
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Mæ ĴĆĥ ëÀıÙ ÀĀ ÙÿÀíú ÀÓÓĖÙĚĚˋ ĲÙ ĀÙÙÓ íġː ·Ćĥ
ÿÀĴ ÎÀúú ġëÙ ÎëĥĖÎëˋ ÙÿÀíú ġëÙ ÎëĥĖÎë ĆĖ
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¢ëÀĀ÷ ĴĆĥˍ 
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Razors 

Pillows  

Soap 

Combs  

Kleenex  

Towels/wash cloths  
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Pastors Ed and Jim are interested in meeting with anyone who has an interest in becoming a 

member of OSLC. We would love to help you get acclimated with this new family. Send us an 

email, text message or speak to us in person and we will set up a time to meet.  

 Greetings,  

 

From all we've read, two basic actions are necessary to build bridges/tear down 

walls to eradicate, or at least minimize racism: 1) get out of our comfort zone, 2) 

create deeper dialogue among us.   The Gathering is not an òintensive get-

together," but it provides an opportunity for sharing who we are as the Divineõs 

creation.     

 

We hope you will join us on October 14.  

 

Peace, 

 

Paul Helphinstine and Ed Wolff   
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***Womenõs Bible study***  

Come join Kristie Golden and 

me on Tuesday evenings at 7 

pm for Bible journaling. ñWriting in the Margins.ò You 

donôt have to be an artist. This is an amazing way to 

get to know scripture and connect with God on the 

pages of your Bible!  

Our Saviour Lutheran Church 

October 20, 2018 starting at 5 pm 

Come Join us! Fun for all ages!!! 

Please see sign up sheets in 

hallways. Thanks!!! 

PREPAREDNESSïMerriam-Webster dictionary defines pre-

paredness as:  the quality or state of being prepared.  

Some things we canôt prepare for but most things, we can! 

ñFlu Season,ò being one of them! Medical providers in our 

area are already reporting positive test results for Influen-

za Type-B. This is occurring early which is a BIG warning 

sign that you and I should be on guard and prepared for 

ñflu season.ò I suggest discussing the flu vaccination with 

your primary care doctor and with his/hers consent; take 

the flu vaccine.  

According to the Centers for Disease Control and Preven-

tion (CDC), the United States experiences annual epidem-

ics of seasonal flu. This time of year is called ñflu season.ò 

In the U.S., flu viruses are most common during the fall 

and winter months. Influenza activity often begins to in-

crease in October and November. Most of the time flu ac-

tivity peaks between December and February, and can 

last as late as May.  

PROTECTIVE ACTIONS: The CDC recommends a yearly flu 

vaccine for everyone 6 months of age and older as the 

first and most important step in protecting against this seri-

ous disease. Stay away from sick people. Wash your 

hands to reduce the spread of germs. If you are sick with 

flu, stay home from work or school to prevent spreading 

flu to others. In addition, there are prescription medica-

tions called antiviral drugs that can be used to treat influ-

enza illness.  

WHAT SHOULD I DO TO PROTECT MY LOVED ONES FROM FLU 

THIS SEASON? 

Encourage vaccination. Encourage medical evaluation for 

possible treatment with flu antiviral drugs. These drugs 

work best if taken within 48 hrs of onset of when symp-

toms start.  

For more information concerning the flu and flu vaccina-

tions, please visit:   

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/season/flu-season-2018-

2019.htm 
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�J�D�L�Q���D���K�H�D�U�W���R�I���Z�L�V�G�R�P�´-Psalms 90:12. Love to ALL.                                     

    ~Go God! Melissa Malenda, RN-parish nurse 


